
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

January 3, 2011 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order by the Mayor James Holeman. 

Councilpersons present were: Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Fred Degner, Lawrence Schadewald, 

and Jenna LaRocca. 

Absent: Joanne Tollison 

 

 Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

          Moved by Degner, that the minutes of the previous meeting, 12/20/10 be approved as  

          presented. Supported by LaRocca. Aye (6) Nay (0)  Motion carried. 

 

Representing Volunteer Energy, James Young presented a cost savings program on gas utilities.  There 

is no termination fee if you enter into an agreement and wish to cancel.    

 

Moved by Bauer that the city enters into an agreement with Volunteer Energy as our natural gas 

supplier.  She also recommended that Council review it in six months. Supported by Larocca. Roll 

Call Vote: Aye (6) Nay (0) Absent (0). Motion carried. 

 

Dawn Cilley clarified what has been billed and paid to Carlise Wortman pertaining to the Zoning 

Ordinance book.  The job will be finished upon completion of the zoning map.  Mayor Holeman 

stated at that point, it will be considered a job well done. 

 

The Mayor reported that there were problems with the police vehicle.  He became aware that the county 

utilizes Friendly Ford in Monroe.  Friendly Ford was able to correct many problems and there was 

no charge as the vehicle is under warranty.  The officer and the Mayor are pleased with the service 

received and will consider Friendly Ford for future repairs and services. 

 

Mayor Holeman is meeting with MML on Wednesday, January 5
th
 to discuss the proposed increase of 

21% for health insurance and what other options may be available.   

 

Mayor Holeman stated that AT&T will be completing an environmental test on the tower building site. 

 

The city is looking into purchasing magnetic signs for Dan Smith’s vehicle so he is identifiable as our 

assessor when out doing site inspections.  

  

 Moved by Degner that Council Adjourn 7:45 p.m. Supported by LaRocca. Aye (6) Nay (0)    

Motion carried. 

 
 

Guests: Dawn Cilley, James Young 

Employees: Trudy Goodin 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________,Trudy L. Goodin, Deputy City Clerk 

 

      Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor Jim Holeman 


